Report on meeting of Classis Central US of the URCNA

Convening at Doon United Reformed Church of Doon, Iowa  —  September 13-14, 2010
Delegates to a recent meeting of Classis Central US shared both the joys and the sorrows of their fellow delegates, witnessing an encouraging exam and then addressing weighty pastoral matters. 
Convening on Monday evening, Sept. 13, at Doon United Reformed Church, Classis completed a host of routine matters so the delegates could spend their second day of Classis focusing on an ordination examination and a personal appeal. 

On Tuesday, Candidate Simon Lievaart submitted to an ordination examination in anticipation of taking up his call to serve Doon URC as minister of the Word. 

A graduate of Mid-America Reformed Seminary and Redeemer University College, Mr. Lievaart originally hails from Alberta and is a member of Rehoboth URC in Hamilton, ON. He and his wife Jodi have been married for five years and are blessed with two children: son Joash, 3, and daughter Sophia, 7 months. In recent months, Mr. Lievaart has been serving the URC church plant in Lacombe, Alberta, under the supervision of Parkland URC in Ponoka. 
After hearing ample evidence of Mr. Lievaart’s preparation for the ministry, Classis determined that he had sustained his examination and is eligible to be ordained as a Minister of the Word. We pray that his service will be a blessing to the Church at Doon and will bring glory to God. 
Classis spent the bulk of its remaining time addressing a personal appeal by a member of one of our churches against a decision by the member’s consistory. 

The delegates spent a substantial amount of time reviewing documents, hearing testimony from the appellant and the consistory, and deliberating on the merits of the appeal. Classis voted to partially sustain the appeal and offered pastoral advice related to the situation. 
Classis also offered counsel to three consistories that sought advice in pastoral and disciplinary matters. These matters can be painful to address, as the delegates wrestle to find the most pastoral way to minister to those who are embracing sin. However, we trust that the Lord will use the counsel of His office-bearers to restore sinners, remove offense from the church, and bring glory to God. 
Along with these matters, Classis Central US received reports from its convening consistory, stated clerk, church visitors, classis website committee, and men who served as fraternal delegates to meetings of the CanRC, OPC, RCUS, and PCA. 
Reports were heard from consistories that oversee church plants in Chicago Heights, Ill., Prinsburg, Minn., Sioux Falls, S.D., and Tinley Park, Ill. Delegates also heard an update from Rev. Brian Lee on the church plant in Washington, D.C., and a report on the work of Army Chaplain Rev. Andrew Spriensma. 

Another blessing often experienced in classis meetings is the opportunity to hear from brothers who represent church federations with which we have fraternal relations. At this meeting, delegates were greeted by Rev. G. I. Williamson from the Presbytery of the Dakotas of the OPC; Elder Art Poppe from Classis Manitoba of the CanRC; and Rev. Maynard Koerner from South Central Classis of the RCUS. It was encouraging to hear what the Lord is doing among the churches and a blessing to spend time with these like-minded brothers. 
Finally, Classis Central US named men to serve classis in several important roles. 

· Rev. Paul Ipema and Rev. Tom Wetselaar were re-appointed to serve as delegate and alternate, respectively, to the Committee for Ecumenical Contact with Churches Abroad (CECCA). 

· Rev. Dan Donovan and Rev. Todd De Rooy were named delegate and alternate, respectively, to the Committee for Ecumenical Contact and Church Unity (CERCU). They replace Rev. Todd Joling and Elder Grant Diekevers (Sanborn), who had served for six years as CERCU delegate and alternate. 

· Mr. Jay De Young of Community URC was re-appointed to serve on the URCNA Web Oversight Committee, with Rev. Matthew Nuiver appointed as alternate. 

· Mr. Daniel Zylstra of Lynwood URC and Mrs. Beth De Leeuw of Redeemer URC (Orange City) were appointed as delegate and alternate, respectively, to the URCNA Songbook Committee. 

· Rev. Keith Davis was re-appointed to serve a second term as church visitor for the east side of classis. 

Classis appreciates the time these individuals have committed to spend in serving the churches. 
The next meeting of Classis Central US is slated to begin at 6:30 p.m. on April 11, 2010. The Consistory of Redeemer URC of Dyer, Indiana, is the convening consistory. 

Classis wishes to express its sincere appreciation to the members of Doon URC for their gracious hospitality; to the Doon URC Consistory for its work in preparing for this meeting; and to Rev. Jody Lucero and Rev. Dan Donovan for their able service as chairman and vice-chairman. 

For further information, contact Rev. Doug Barnes, pastor of Hills URC & Stated Clerk of Classis, 
by telephone at 507-962-3254 or via e-mail at hillsurc@alliancecom.net

